Y E T M I N S T E R  &  R Y M E  I N T R I N S E C A
P A R I S H   C O U N C I L
MINUTES
 For Meeting Held At St Andrew's School On 
18th January 2017 At 7.30pm
Present:  Cllr Gould, Cllr Parfitt, Cllr Perlejewski, Cllr Hentley, Cllr Knight, Cllr Kellar, Cllr Plaice, Cllr Howes, DCllr Lawrence, CCllr Hall, the Clerk and 10 members of the public.

	OPEN TO THE PUBLIC
1.
Cllr Lawrence reported that the Dog control survey which was launch on 1/9/16 should be completed by 15/3/17.  Also an anti-social behavior consultation has been completed, this will then be reviewed and scrutinized and put to full council for decision.  The Council has had difficulties in collecting Land Charges but with recent efforts they have now achieved 90%.  Another consultation on the Local Plan with regards to house building is being done so that further land can be secured for building until 2031.  
  

Cllr Lawrence further reported on the referendum last year on the format for the Council and WDDC voted for change.  The council will cease running in its present format.  In May there will be a mix of 9 members in total, 7 majority party and 2 from other parties.  The Council favored option 2 B, the decision on which unitary authority will be chosen will be taken next week by the Secretary of State.  A new Code of Conduct for officers and members, has been voted for.  CCllr Lawrence will forward new code for the planning committee to the Clerk.
2.  
CCllr Hall reported that there is a meeting next week on the local authority government organization, there preference is 2C.  Proposed closure of registrar services in Sherborne will be continued though reduced service.  
	All

	1.
APOLOGIES – Cllr Torrance, Cllr McLeod-Ash, DCllr Legg, Cllr Goater
	

	2.
MINUTES OF LAST MEETING
2.1
The minutes were unanimously agreed and signed by the Chairman.
	All

	3.
DECLARATION OF INTERESTS
3.1

Allotments – Cllr Goater, Cllr Parfitt, Cllr Perlejewski.  

3.2
Boyles Trust - Cllr Hentley.
	All

	4.
TRAINING – as per training on DAPTC website.
	

	5.
TALK FROM MR THATCHER REGARDING HIGHWAYS 

5.1
Mr Thatcher sent his apologies.  CCllr Hall reported on the report Cllr Goater made.  He emphasised the need for PC and parishioners to report pot holes on line – the website is the means of shortlisting preferences.  28 days is the time that pot holes need to be repaired by and in general this is achieved, if the hole meets the criteria of an inch and half or more deep.  CCllr Hall outline the issues and methods that roads are resurfaced and how they are prioritised.  He indicated that Thornford Road, Ryme Road including Lakegate Lane and Common Lane were due to be done.  There were plans to do Uplands at the same time as Ryme Road.  He has also asked for Coles Lane to be done but has not received a response as yet.  The chances of the village getting resurfacing are very small but CCllr Hall will ask for the road from shop to Brister End to be done Howesver unlikely.  If there is any money left over in the budget then it may be possible to identify another road.  
5.2
Councillors discussed the Working together document.  Statutory regulations of work to be completed by County will continue.  Should the PC wish to do something over and above this the PC has the capacity to purchase their own contractors, with consultation with the Highways officer.  There is also the option to purchase extra services from Highways.
5.3
Cllr Parfitt raised his concerns regarding Church Lane and Birch Lane and asked for consideration for these areas to be involved in resurfacing programme.
5.4
Cllr Howes asked about flooding and the lack of interest in any reported incidences.  CCllr Hall recommended bringing concerns to the attention of Oliver Letwin, as he would have a greater chance of bringing together a large number of agencies that might be able to achieve a resolution. Cllr Gould will write to Oliver Letwin.  (This has been done and he is visiting on 17th February).  CCllr Hall reported that blocked drains will be cleared at no charge, However routine clearing will not take place.
	

	6.
FINANCES 
6.1
Councillors agreed that the map drawn up by Cllr Goater should be added to the lease for the Scout Hut and submitted to the Scout Group to agree.  
6.2
 Councillors approved the Financial Regulations.  Unanimously agreed.
6.3
Cllr Goater has completed the necessary forms to act as signatory.  A meeting to arrange online banking has been organised by Cllr Gould.   
6.4
£35 payment for registering data protection unanimously agreed.
6.5
Invoice from Dorset Planning Consultant Ltd £2,269.20. Unanimously agreed.
6.6
Invoice from Wessex Ground Service £135.50. x 3 = £406.50 unanimously agreed.
6.7
Banshee Technologies email hosting renewal for 1 year.  £15.00. Unanimously agreed.
6.8
CPRE appeal costs received for £1000.00.

6.9 
Final demand for Precept to be agreed for submission by 31st January 2017.

6.10 
Final invoice from Dorset Planning Consultant Ltd £778.75
6.11 
Dorset Planning Consultant £778.75 for Neighbourhood plan INV 1502-YETR-05A

6.12 
Invoice from Clerk for expenses from July 2016 to January 2017 = £274.53. Unanimously agreed.
6.13
It is resolved that the Parish Council demand a precept of £12,710.00 for 17/18.  Cllr Parfitt explained reasoning behind the increase of 12.9%.  Proposed:  Cllr Parfitt, Cllr Gould.  Unanimously agreed.
	All

	7.
PLANNING
7.1
Cllr Hentley raised his concerns regarding a new fence erected in contravention of Planning regulations at the bottom of Mill Lane.  The fence is over 2 meters high and adjacent to a public footpath and as a result is subject to planning permission.  Cllr Gould will draft a letter to the owners at 5 Mill Lane.
7.2
Unilateral Undertaking – Land off Ryme Road, Yetminster Planning Application – WD/D/15/002655 – circulated

7.3
APPLICATION: WD/D/16/002390


PROPOSAL: Erect kitchen extension, replace flat roof over utility back hall. Construct raised terrace area.  LOCATION: CHURCH FARM COTTAGE, RYME ROAD, RYME INTRINSECA, SHERBORNE, DT9 6JX


PC COMMENTS:   Object – Comment:-  The cumulative extensions will almost double the footprint of the house.  It will present a long blank wall to the adjacent property. It will present a visual intrusion to other nearby properties.  From the highway it will be a dominant feature due to its elevated position. Submitted 14/12/16
7.4
APPLICATION: WD/D/16/002194


PROPOSAL: Replace 3no windows to front elevation.


LOCATION: THE OLD LIBRARY, CHURCH STREET, YETMINSTER, DT9 6LG


PC COMMENTS:   Support Application    The existing windows do not contribute to or enhance the facade of this listed building. The proposals are felt to be positive and are welcomed to better conserve the local built environment.
7.5
Decision Notice WD/D/16/002194 THE OLD LIBRARY, CHURCH STREET, YETMINSTER, SHERBORNE, DT9 6LG – Approval of listed building consent.

7.6
Decision Notice WD/D/16/002176 BOYLES OLD SCHOOL, HIGH STREET, YETMINSTER, SHERBORNE, DT9 6LF – Grant of non material amendment.

7.7
Works to Trees Consultation WD/CA/16/00458 HILL HOUSE, CHURCH STREET,  YETMINSTER, SHERBORNE, DT9 6LG

7.8
Decision Notice WD/D/16/000452 LAND AT DOWNS LANE, YETMINSTER

7.9
Works to Trees Consultation WD/CA/16/00473 BRIDGE HOUSE, HIGH STREET,  YETMINSTER, SHERBORNE, DT9 6LF

7.10
Chestnut Tree cut back in Mill Lane, update.

7.11
Application No: WD/D/16/002408.  Proposal: Request for Confirmation of compliance with condition 2 of planning approval.  
7.12  
WD/D/14/001266 - Reproduction Natural Slates for Roof.


Natural finish Larch boarding left to weather naturally. Timber boarded


doors. Aluminium powered colour Ral 7015 slate grey window frames.


Location: BARN, NETHERTON LANE, RYME INTRINSECA
7.13    Works to Trees Consultation WD/CA/16/00533 HOUND HOUSE, HIGH STREET, YETMINSTER, SHERBORNE, DT9 6LF
7.14    APPLICATION: WD/D/15/002904   PROPOSAL: Single Storey Rear and Side Extension to the dwelling.  LOCATION: LOWER LIMEFIELD, MELBURY ROAD, YETMINSTER, SHERBORNE DT9 6LY.  Papers circulated at meeting.
	All

	8.
PARISH PLAN – Cllr Torrance not present to report.
	Cllr Torrance

	9.
NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN – Cllr Torrance not present to report but it is anticipated that something serious on paper will be ready by the end of march.
	Cllr Torrance

	10.
YETMINSTER SPORTS CLUB
10.1
Cllr Kellar reported that there were no issues but the Club were looking for members.  
	Cllr Kellar

	11.
ABATTOIR CONCERNS
11.1  
Cllr Kellar reported that there had been a very agreeable meeting with Mark Eastwood, Health and Safety officer.  Copy of questions and answers attached.
	Cllr Kellar

	12.
WEBSITE
12.1  
Cllr Perlejewski indicated that they have managed to contact Simon Nash who is now back working on the website.  Alek Reek is on the users group and can update activities.  In November there has been views of over 2500 pages in the month, this dropped in December but gives an average of 400 to 500 users per month.
	Cllr Perlejewski

	13.
HIGHWAYS 
13.1  It was noted that the hedge by the river and Brierley Haye has been cut back.  
13.2
Councillors agreed to accept the quotation from Wessex Ground Service for cutting the hedge by the Scout Hut.  
	All

	14.
SPEED WATCH 
14.1
Cllr Knight reported that as the weather gets better they will be out more.  
	Cllr Knight

	15.
NOTICEBOARD 
15.1
Cllr Knight reported that the one in Ryme would be repaired and the Hamlet one would be reviewed.  .
	Cllr Knight

	16.
HIGH STREET PHONE BOX
16.1
The Clerk has responded that they would like to adopt the Yetminster telephone box..
	Cllr Goater

	17.
EMERGENCY PLAN – Cllr Torrance not present to report.
	Cllr Torrance

	18. 

MILLENIUM WOOD – report from Cllr Parfitt
18.1  
Cllr Parfitt reported that “The Millennium wood or Veckland’s was established 18 years ago and the trees are therefore beginning to mature.  Some minor changes are necessary in order to ensure good husbandry of the site.  Currently there is a mix of ash, oak, birch, rowan, aspen and cherry trees, all of which are now maturing. In addition, there is honeysuckle and blackthorn in the hedges.


The bird life is increasing and the following species can be observed; pigeons, collar doves, wrens, long tailed tits, robins, blackbirds, starlings, ravens and buzzards.  In addition, the following mammals are leaving traces of their activities; moles, foxes and bats.  The badger sett appears to be deserted.  Plants: celandines and cowslips are beginning to colonise certain areas.  New developments: A new entrance gate and fencing has been installed at the entrance to the wood at Brister End.  The new kissing gate is buggy and invalid chair friendly and gravel has been laid in certain areas to soak up the mud at the entrance.


Changes: Over the  next 4 winters, some of the aspen trees in the NW corner of the wood will be culled.  This work is necessary to develop the structure and diversify the nature of the woodland.


The walkways across the woodland are used by many villagers and also visitors from afar.  The latter tend to park their cars on the car park adjacent to the allotments.
	

	19. CORRESPONDENCE
19.1
DAPTC Chief Executive's Circular
19.2
Annual Highways Service Survey 2016
19.3
Have Your Say on Changes to Dorset's Concessionary Pass Scheme – Consultation
19.4
Dorset Highways Performance Q1-Q2 2016/17
19.5
Community Highway Officers email explaining their role and the SharePoint webpage.

19.6
Email from CC re Local government structures in Dorset.
19.7
Clinical Services Review public consultation link circulated.

19.8
Results from Dorset Highways Councillors Survey 2016 circulated

19.9
December Bulletin for the Local Council Online Consultation project
19.10
Have your say in shaping the future of NHS services in Dorset link circulated.

19.11
NALC newsletter and funding bulletin
19.12
HAVE YOUR SAY - COUNCIL TAX FUNDING FOR DORSET POLICE, link circulated.

19.13
Getting ready for winter - Remember 105 in case of a power cut – email circulated.

19.14
Email circulated - Have your say on dog related controls in West Dorset
19.15
Royal Funeral Protocol
19.16
Have your say on anti-social behaviour controls in West Dorset – email circulated.

19.17
Media policy; model copy available on the DAPTC website
19.18
Email from Cllr Lawrence regarding Syrian Resettlement Programme.

19.19
Notification to remove Public Payphones from BT.

19.20
Letter from Mr Lashbrook regarding cost of allotments.

19.21
Land is now registered at the sports club and allotments etc.
	All

	20.
LATE ITEMS
20.1
Cllr Gould reported that now the Sports Club and land is registered then the Parish Council could begin to put the Field in Trust.  Cllr Gould to take forward and report back at the next meeting.  
20.2  Cllr Knight asked if the Sports Field could be designated as a landing site for the Air Ambulance in an emergency.  Councillors agreed.  Cllr Knight will liaise with the abattoir to see if their landing area could also be registered.
	All

	21.
ITEMS FOR NEXT MEETING
21.1
Great British Spring Clean – Cllr Perljewski
21.2
Volunteers for Speed Watch
	All

	
DATE OF NEXT MEETING –  15th February 2017
	


